
[image: image1.jpg](DesPlaines \alley Region




MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 6, 2018 MEETING OF THE

DES PLAINES VALLEY REGION ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL

___________________________________________________________________________________________
Members Present:
Dr. Anne Cothran (DVR), Dr. Sue Campos (Triton College), Mr. Frank Holthouse (Leyden Dist. 212), Mr. Matt Kirkpatrick (OPRF Dist. 200), Mr. Eric Lasky (Ridgewood Dist. 234), Ms. Antoinette Rayburn (Proviso Dist. 209), Mr. David Weishaar (Riverside-Brookfield Dist. 208), Mr. Doug Wildes (Elmwood Park Dist. 401)
Members Absent:
Dr. Henry Bohleke (Triton College)
Staff:


Ms. Lori Kwon (DVR)

___________________________________________________________________________________________
CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Cothran called the meeting of the Des Plaines Valley Region Administrative Council to order at 8:32 a.m. on Thursday, September 6, 2018 at Triton College in Room M124.    
APPROVAL OF MAY MINUTES
Dr. Campos moved, Mr. Weishaar seconded the motion to approve minutes of the May 3, 2018 meeting.  None opposed.  Motion carried.    
FRAUD AWARENESS/PREVENTION TRAINING
Dr. Cothran conducted scenario based training for AC Members.  

REGIONAL ACTIVITIES LOGISTICS 
A. Triton Program Visits:  AC Members were asked to share the student survey link with each chaperone and to send bus and substitute expenses to DVR for reimbursement.
B. Apprenticeship Expo:  Registration has been posted on Google Sheets.  Dr. Cothran will speak to Cisco if any of the districts shows interest in hosting their own Cisco Expo.
C. 11/2 SCA Workshop:  To encourage and improve survey participation, AC Member suggested a district administrator ask workshop participants to complete the survey during lunch.  Dr. Cothran distributed State Data on the post-secondary enrollment trend from 2014 to 2017 for the Math Summit.  Dr. Cothran encouraged AC Members to share information on math-embedded Engineering and Entrepreneurship classes as a point of discussion in preparation for the workshop.  Mr. Eric Lasky will be attending a summit held on September 7, 2018.  Dr. Cothran requested post-workshop evaluations from all participants as well as feedback from AC Members on the most valuable aspect they have gained by district and region, as a result of the workshop.       
REVIEW OF FY19 ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL HANDBOOK
Perkins V reauthorization has passed Congress.  Dr. Cothran reiterated the goal of helping students meet their career choices through The PLAN, a long-term view to accomplish the intent of the Perkins Grant.  LEAs will be required to write their four-year PLAN on which DVR schools will collaborate this year.
Adjourned 10:20 a.m.  

